

Minutes  
For the Executive Committee Meeting  
For Sellindge Bowls Club  
Held at the Sellindge Bowls pavilion  
On 16th June 2021

Committee present

**Chairman**-John Collins **Secretary**-Teresa Oliver-Jones **Treasurer**-Lawrence Harvey **Captain**-Christina Sandy **Vice Captains**-Kevin Gipson, Pat Harvey **Fixtures Secretary** Denise Hanson **Men`s Shepway Rep**-John Collins **Competitions Secretary**-Kevin Gipson **Ladies Shepway Rep**-Ros Sawyers **Maintenance**-Malcolm Cage

Apologies.

Tony Excell

Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on 26<sup>th</sup> May 2021 confirmed and signed by Chairman.

Chairman`s Report

John expressed his wishes to move within the acceptable guidelines as quickly as we can, towards normality.

Issues to be discussed under any other business to make this possible.

Correspondence

N/A

Secretary Report

Following on from previous meeting the First Aid box is now being looked after by Anne Collins with Angela Pumfleet. It is up to date and in order.

Treasurers Report

Figures have not changed since last meeting apart from an insurance payment of £709 and the purchase of a club shirt.

Captains Reports:

The season is running smoothly, there are still occasional problems getting number of players to play away games.

Suggested that Father`s Day be taken out of the fixtures diary in the future as members do not want to commit to playing on that date.

Competitions Secretary Report

Drawn pairs going well into second round.

Green Keepers Report

All good, we have been receiving complimentary comments on the good condition of our green.

Fixtures Secretary report

N/A

## Shepway Reports

Cheriton are hosting the finals

## Any Other Business

1) Hamstreet have requested that we have a mixed triples with their club. At the moment we have a ladies only, but are keen to agree if Denise can arrange.

2) A discussion took place concerning the social club suggesting members made more use of its bar facilities, and their menu. Unfortunately there has been problems in the past where the quality has been poor, and the attitude to our club very unwelcoming, and this has put off a lot of our club members. There is nothing to stop a member using the social club, but for the moment, not to be used for entertaining other clubs during friendly home games.

3) Two Woods / Yardstick. We are still unable to accommodate the requirements needed to hold these events as covid 19 restrictions have been extended another four weeks so a later date has been suggested. Yardstick 5<sup>th</sup> September. 2 Woods 9<sup>th</sup> September.

4) It has been agreed that offering tea and biscuits can recommence when friendly matches are held at home. This is to be very carefully managed encouraging social distancing, with a limited indoor encouraging the outside area to be used.

Teresa is to print up a tea rota, and approach Jacky Antin with the request that she oversees this rota to ensure that the subject of teas runs smoothly. If a member cannot commit to the date allocated to them, they should find cover themselves and or contact Jacky should they need assistance. Jacky to have a small support group, and to ensure the kitchen supplies are stocked up.

Only two people in the kitchen at any one time to allow for social distancing, and the use of the outer serving hatch to assist in this. Dishwasher to always be used.

It has also been suggested that the members on the rota for that day also help the skips set up the rinks before guests arrive, and ease the pressure on the few that always volunteer and are becoming relied on.

5) The use of the clubhouse for changing is to be allowed but reminders that social distancing has to be adhered to.

## Carried over to be discussed next time.

1) 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary plans.

2) Increased fees /AGM discussion

3) Fundraising issues

Date of next meeting.

14<sup>th</sup> July 10.am.

Signed

Chairman

Date